
 

Report on Field Trip 

Report: 

The Department of Commerce organised a field trip for the B.Com 6th semester students on the 13th May 
2023 to cover a part of David Scott’s trail. There were total of 96 students and 7 teachers who went for the field trip.  

The journey started at 8 am. The first destination was a rope way station, also known as the Cherrapunji Station 
or the Double Drive. According to the tour guide; the construction of the ropeway started in 1925 and was inaugurated 
by the then Governor of Assam Egbert Laurie Lucas Hammond. It used to be one of the most important trade route as 
most of the raw materials were exported and imported to and from Bangladesh. It existed till 1975 after which the 
operation was stopped due to the high cost of maintenance.  

The next destination was the Old Chera Company Ghat Railway tracks which have now been converted into 
footpaths. The railway started in 1891, the tracks starts from Cherrapunji to Bangladesh and at the time till Silghat. 
The next stop was the ‘disappearing river’ which was caused due to the 1897 earthquake.  
 

Then the trek started on the David Scott’s trail to Mot Palong Park, which used to be a trading route from 
Assam to Sylhet during British Period. The construction of the trail was caused due to the first Anglo-Khasi war (1828-
1830). The trek continued till Thrangkrang Park and from here the buses picked up the students and accompanying 
teachers to the next spot i.e., “The Seven Sisters Falls” Or “Nohsngithiang Falls”. And the trip concluded with a lunch 
at that spot. 
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Outcome 

The purpose of this tour was to make the students aware of the rich history of Meghalaya. The students were 
made aware of the trade routes which existed during the Pre-Independence period. Undertaking the trekking 
expedition the students could learn about the trade system that took place from Bangladesh to Sohra and the route 
that the traders used for the purpose of carrying goods. The trip enriched the students with outdoor education, 
developed leadership skills and enabled them to appreciate nature. 


